ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, June 30, 2015
Richardson & Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair 


1. Director David E. Saveikis 

39 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr., Vice Chair 


2. Rob Hossler
3.  Raymond F. Burris 



3. Matt DiBona
4.  Neal Dukes 
  



4. Captain Nick Couch
5.  Robert C. Nichols (Absent)


5. Mark Ostroski
6.  Craig A. Karsnitz (Absent)


6. Anthony Gonzon
7.  Joe C. Johnson (Absent)


7. Karen Kennedy
8.  Steven M. Kendus 




The meeting was called to order by Chairman Montague at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.  Approval of Minutes (Chairman).


A motion was made, seconded and voted unanimously to approve the May 26, 2015 meeting minutes as written. 
Agenda Item 2.  Spring Turkey Harvest Summary (Matt DiBona).

Matt DiBona, gamebird biologist, presented a summary of the 2015 Turkey Season.  Hunters recorded Delaware’s second highest harvest with 633 birds, only 44 birds less than last year’s record harvest of 687 birds. Delaware’s turkey harvest started increasing in 2005, with a five-fold increase in harvest occurring over the last decade.  Highlights of the 2015 season included the harvest of 21 “non-typical” turkeys, gobblers that have more than one beard.  The most unusual bird was a turkey with four beards and a total combined beard length of 28 inches.  The top typical scoring bird weighed 24 pounds one ounce, had a total spur length of 3.75 inches and a beard length of 10¾ inches.  The heaviest tom reported weighed 26 pounds 8 ounces.  Birds were harvested in 17 of the 18 wildlife management zones.  Three zones again appeared to be “hot spots” - zones 4 and 6 in western Kent County and zone 11 between Seaford and Georgetown in Sussex County.  This year, 89% of the birds harvested in Delaware came from private land.  
Mr. DiBona provided copies of his presentation to the Council members and audience.

Agenda Item 3.  Master Hunter Program (Mark Ostroski).

Mark Ostroski, hunter education coordinator, presented an overview of the Delaware Master Hunter Program.  Topics presented were:
· History of the program

· Program objectives

· Criteria to become a Delaware Master Hunter

· Certificate maintenance required to maintain Master Hunter status

· Agenda covered in the master hunter core course

· Managed hunts

· Managed hunt selection process

· Shooting qualifications required before participating in a managed hunt.

Mr. Ostroski answered numerous questions and discussions centered on the qualification requirements for master hunters chosen for managed hunts.  

Agenda Item 4.  Director Update (Director David E. Saveikis).

Director Saveikis provided the following Division updates:

H.B. #25, initiated and sponsored by Representative Wilson to manage gray fox and subsequently amended by the General Assembly to limit most harvest to the collateral take of gray fox, passed the Senate and the House and awaits the Governor’s signature.  

H.B. #153, which allows the Department to use recreational hunting and trapping, angler and boater contact information for recruitment and retention, passed the House on June 24.  It is unknown if it is on the Senate agenda for June 30.  
H.B. #23, which refines requirements for handguns used for deer hunting by adding a caliber range rather than specific calibers, was released out of the House Natural Resources Committee on January 28.  There has been no further action on this legislation.  
H.B. #97, which would allow the use of handguns in deer damage programs, is still in the House.
Director Saveikis distributed the new fishing rulers to Council members and provided Council members with the summer 2015 edition of Outdoor Delaware magazine that included feature articles on invasive plants, boating safety and   cutting edge science on whelk, as well as regular articles on a  wildlife area, Delaware Bayshore, fishing and hunting.  

Director Saveikis reported that the 2015/2016 Hunting and Trapping Guide is available in print and on-line.  The magazine-style format is very popular and is done at no cost to the Division by J.F. Griffin Publishing.  
Director Saveikis encouraged audience members to subscribe to the Division’s Facebook account and reminded everyone of the Division’s slogan - We Bring You Delaware’s Great Outdoors through Science and Service.

AGENDA FOR THE 8/11/2015 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING
1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman).
2. Adoption of Waterfowl Seasons and Waterfowl Status Video for 2015 – 2016 (Rob Hossler).
3. Future Council Meeting Schedule (Rob Hossler). 
4. Habitat Restoration at Little Creek Refuge Pond Impoundment (Rob Hossler).
5. Director Update (Director David E. Saveikis).
There being no further business, a motion was made and carried that the meeting be adjourned at 9:11 PM.

Sincerely,
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Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
